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MINISTER’S LETTER 

 REMEMBERING:  “.ŜǿŀǊŜ ƭŜǎǘ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ 5ŜǳǘŜǊƻƴƻƳȅ 6:12” 

Two elderly people a gentleman and a lady moved into a residential 

neighbourhood and as time went on they got to know each other and started to 

develop affection between them.  Then one day the gentleman asked the lady 

for a date.  They went out for a meal and the man proposed to the lady. The 

next day the man met the lady and said, άExcuse me I remember proposing to 

you last night but I cannot remember what your answer wasέΦ The lady sighed 

with great relieve and replied, ά I am glad you asked because I remember 

somebody proposing to me last night and I could not remember who he was!έ 

We may chuckle at this, but irrespective of age we all struggle with 

remembering.  Forgetfulness is innate within human nature. In the month of 

October and November in the UK we have two dates to assist our memories on 

important events in our national history: Guy Fawkes night and Remembrance 

Sunday. God realizes that we often forget what he has done for us. At the foot 

of Mt. Sinai, God commanded Moses to built an altar of stones for memorial 

(Ex. 12:14). In preparation to enter the Promised Land GodΩs people were 

warned not to forget the Lord (Deut 6:12).  When they entered they were asked 

to take stones for memorial (Joshua 4:7) the meaning of the Hebrew word for 

memorial in (v. 7) is άto remember.έ When they gathered their first harvest they 

were reminded not to forget to tithe (Deut 26:1-5). The one thing we forget 

easily is what God has done for us in Christ and the one thing God constantly 

wants us to remember is how much He loves us and how much He wants us to 

have a relationship with Him. It is much easier to respond to GodΩs generosity to 

us by giving to charity, but forget to respond to His love in Christ by 

surrendering our lives to Him and accepting His free offer of forgiveness and  
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WORSHIP IN NOVEMBER 

Nov 1st 10.30 am  Mr John Clay 

    6.30 pm /ƘŀǇŜƭ !ƭƭŜǊǘƻƴ 

Nov 8th 10.30 am Revd. Dr Daniel Mwailu Remembrance Sunday 

    4.00 pm Revd. Dr Daniel Mwailu  Holy Communion 

Nov 15th 10.30 am Dr Karen Illingworth 

    4.00 pm hŀƪǿƻƻŘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ   ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

Nov 22nd 10.30 am Revd. Dr Daniel Mwailu   

Nov 29th 10.30 am Revd. Dr Daniel Mwailu  Holy Communion 

     6.30 pm {ǘ 9ŘƳǳƴŘ’ǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ   9ŎǳƳŜƴƛŎŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

   
salvation. What God did for us in Christ could be illustrated by this story: There 

was a teenager who didnΩt want to be seen in public with her mother, because 

her motherΩs arms were terribly disfigured. One day when her mother took her 

shopping and reached out her hand, a clerk looked horrified. Later, crying, the 

girl told her how embarrassed she was. Understandably hurt, the mother waited 

an hour before going to her daughterΩs room to tell her, for the first time, what 

happened. "When you were a baby, I woke up to a burning house. Your room 

was an inferno. Flames were everywhere. I could have got out the front door, 

but I decided IΩd rather die with you than leave you to die alone. I ran through 

the fire and wrapped my arms around you. Then I went back through the flames, 

my arms on fire. When I got outside on the lawn, the pain was agonizing but 

when I looked at you, all I could do was rejoice that the flames hadnΩt touched 

you." Stunned, the girl looked at her mother through new eyes. Weeping in 

shame and gratitude, she kissed her motherΩs marred hands and arms.  

Remembrance Sunday reminds us of άthose who gave up their today for our 

tomorrowέΦ “/ƘǊƛǎǘ ŘƛŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǎǝƭƭ ǎƛƴƴŜǊǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘŜǎ 

όŀƴŘ ǊŜƳƛƴŘǎ ǳǎύ ƻŦ DƻŘ’ǎ ƭƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ” όwƻƳ рΥуύΦ May this yearΩs Remembrance 

services also remind us of GodΩs love for us in Christ. 

Daniel.  
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PRAYER FOR CHANGE 

tǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜǎ {ǘ !ƴŘǊŜǿ’ǎΣ {ǘ 9ŘƳǳƴŘ’ǎ ŀƴŘ [ƛŘƎŜǧ tŀǊƪ 

 

!ǎȅƭǳƳ {ŜŜƪŜǊǎ  

Lord, itΩs so easy to think of asylum seekers (when we think of them at all) as 
Other.  As foreign.  Different in colour and perhaps religion.  We think of them as 
distant.  We are tempted to think of them coming to ΨourΩ country.  Yes, thereΩs 
distance and a feeling of separation in the idea of asylum.  But help us, Lord, to 
remember that, at the hour of our own death, we ourselves will be asylum 
seekers.  Hoping and praying for sanctuary and a loving welcome with you in 
heaven.  Let our own mortality help us to be one with those who seek asylum in 
Britain today.  And let us offer them gladly the hospitality of love that is your gift 
to us all.   

Amen 

²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ 5ŀǾƛŘ wƘƻŘŜǎ 

 THE CHRISTMAS GIFT SERVICE 

The Christmas Gift Service will be on 6th December and the stewards have 

agreed that money received will go to Leeds Autism Services. 

Joyce Woods writes: 

Leeds Autism Services, operating in the Leeds area was founded in 1988 as a 

Christian foundation charity. 

Specific services for adults are offered aiming individually tailored packages of 

support, in order to assist people to achieve their goals. 

They offer support and advice to individuals in a holistic and non judgemental 

frame work from 2 hours per week to 24 hours per day 365 days a year to their 

64 service users. This is in their own homes, community settings or one of their 

own facilities. LAS are needing sensory equipment, new computer equipment, 

laptops and a vehicle to transport the people supported to activities which 

would otherwise be inaccessible to them. 

LAS are currently trying to raise funds and the contributions from the Christmas 

Gift Service will be a very welcome contribution. 
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SOME THOUGHTS ABOUT REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY. 

The world is an uncertain and worrying place at the moment. In November we 

have our Remembrance Sunday when we are remembering those who died and 

suffered in the two world wars of the 20th Century.  We could be forgiven for 

asking if anything has really changed as we look around at the conflicts we have 

had in this 21st Century and which are such a challenge to the world community 

at the moment. It seems as if no lessons have been learned. 

One of the most influential theologians in modern times has been the Lutheran 

Pastor Jurgen Moltmann and it is perhaps fitting, when we remember two terrible 

wars with Germany, to turn to a German pastor for help in our understanding. 

Moltmann found his vocation during a time when he was a British POW in the 

period 1945 – мфпуΦ He was confronted at the end of the war with the terrible 

things that had happened in Germany and as he wrestled with this he came to 

understand GodΩs presence in the midst of suffering and also to experience God 

as the power of Hope. He has written many books but the most important are his 

trilogy, The Theology of Hope, The Crucified God and The Church in the Power of 

the Spirit which are interlinked, but it is the first of these I want to turn to. 

The important message that Moltmann brings to us is that we must look towards 

and place our hope in the future for this is what makes our Christian faith 

relevant and meaningful in our world. Throughout the Old Testament the God of 

Israel revealed himself to the people of Israel by making promises, which opened 

up the future. This is told to us in the stories of the exodus from slavery in Egypt, 

the entry into the Promised Land, and, subsequently, the rising again of the 

nation from periods of catastrophe when the moral standards of God were 

forgotten and had to be relearned, for example, in the period of Exile into 

Babylon. The whole account is one of GodΩs constant presence with his people, 

renewing them, sustaining them and helping them to move forwards. In terms of 

our Christian faith our hope lies in the resurrection of Jesus. The earthly Jesus 

died and was then raised again by God. Our Christian hope is that similarly, we 

will become part of a new creation; that our world with all its suffering and evil 

will be transformed. 

However, it is important to recognize that this is not simply something that is for 
the future only, that we can sit back and simply wait for it to happen. Our hope  
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for a better world as Christians does not, and should not, make us resigned to the 

present world as something we cannot alter. On the contrary, it is because we 

believe in the possibilities for the future that we understand the present as 

something that is not yet what it can be and will be. Our faith enables us to see 

the world as something that can be moved in the direction of the promised 

future. It is this vision that makes our hope an active hope. It makes us 

unreconciled to present conditions in the world and is the source of new 

impulses for change. Our Christian hope and the promise it gives us for a better 

world means that we are impelled to try and bring this about. The Church and 

individual Christians have to be involved in showing people the love of God and 

the message of Jesus and the promise that this brings. We cannot turn inwards 

and assume that nothing changes. 

So, it is important that we recognise that Remembrance is about more than 
simply remembering. It is something that calls us to action as well as simply to 
memory. Recall simply visits the past, but Remembrance is more active than that. 
It is about making the past relevant to today and using it to transform the 
present. It is always easier to look backwards to the past, to what is 
unchangeable, than it is to look forward to the future, to what is still to be made 
because that lays a great responsibility on us, but tomorrow is shaped by the 
decisions we make today and Remembrance is about making sure that we use 
yesterday's experience to drive those decisions and make sure we don't repeat 
the mistakes of the past. 
Stan Pearson 

FRESH FROM THE WORD – Daily Bible Reading Notes 

Once again we are thinking about our daily bible readings. CǊŜǎƘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘ 

gives us a passage to read each day with a commentary and a prayer. These 

notes are read world-wide and I like to think that people all over the world are 

reading the same daily passage as I am. The notes contain additional prayers and 

a foreword by Kate Coleman. They contain a variety of writers and I am sure you 

will find them very helpful in your daily devotions. 

This year there is a slight increase in price - £9.00 per book, but when broken 

down it is a very cheap daily expense. Why not give it a try, if you do not already 

receive a copy, and sign up on the sheet on the notice board. 

Hazel Rayner. 
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Our    next    Fund    Raising   Event   will   take   place   on   Saturday Nov 21st . 
This is Thorner Methodist Church's  Christmas Fayre and will take place from 10-
12 noon.  Bacon Butties will, as usual, be sold but we will also have Christmas 
cards and Christmas gifts for sale as well as our cake stall which will have 
Christmas cakes for sale.   We look forward to welcoming you !!! 

On Sun Nov 15th we will welcome the Brownies from Oakwood to a parade 
service at our morning service. They will have spent the weekend at ΨcampΩ in 
the Victory Hall in Thorner.  How wonderful it will be  for us all to share worship 
with a church full of children. WeΩll report on this event in the next issue of the 
Broadcast. 

David Alexander , one of our young people, has been successful in obtaining his 
Duke of Edinburgh Bronze award, partly due to the volunteering activities that 
David has been so willing to undertake here at Thorner during the past year.  We 
congratulate David on his success and thank him for all he does to help  
everyone  at Thorner.  Keep up the good work David !  

God Bless, 

Ann Johnson Thorner Senior Church Steward 

Tel. 0113 289 3532 

THORNER BROADSHEET 

CHRISTIAN AID LUNCHES  
 
Church    Organiser  Date 
Lidgett Park Methodist Church  Heather Fry   Wed October 28th 
St EdmundΩs                                      Jenny PW    Wed November 25th 
St AndrewΩs URC     Alex Jowitt   Tues January 19th 
Friends Meeting House                    Liz Schweiger  Feb 25th (to be  
         confirmed) 
Immaculate Heart                              Anne Cogan                 Thurs March 10th  



7 

 

 

LIDGETT PARK DRAMA GROUP 
   presents 

'Murder at the Mansion’(a murder mystery by Irving Theaker)

 

at Lidgett Park Methodist Church 

on Friday & Saturday 13/14 November, 2015 

at 7.30pm 

Admission £7 (including supper) 

Come along and try to solve the murder! 
Tickets – 267 8506 
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RIDING LIGHTS THEATRE COMPANY PRESENTS 

.!Y95 ![!{Y! 

²ǊƛǧŜƴ ōȅ tŀǳƭ .ǳǊōǊƛŘƎŜ ŀƴŘ WƻƴŀǘƘŀƴ .ƛƎǿƻƻŘ 

ŀǘ {ǘ 9ŘƳǳƴŘ’ǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ CǊƛŘŀȅ сǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ Ϫ тΦол ǇƳ 

Vivid, sharp and deliciously entertaining, BAKED ALASKA serves up the realities 

of  climate change with flair and clarity about the temperatures involved. 

In the high-energy, Ψseriously funnyΩ style for which Riding Lights is well known, 

BAKED ALASKA  is something we can all look forward to ΧΧΧ unless we do 

something about it. Extraordinary theatre for these extraordinary times. 

Lidgett Park Methodist Church  

Carols & Christmas Music 

With the Wendel Singers and YEP Brass Ensemble. 

Thursday 17th December @ 7.30 pm. 

Adults £8  Children £1 Under 15 Free 

Including coffee and mince pies. 

The concert is being held to raise money for the  charities Christian 

Aid and Christians Against Poverty which we are supporting over 

the coming year. 
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REVIEW: Leeds Faith Forum Confluence Festival 2015 

Those of us who went to the Confluence Festival 2015 at St EdmundΩs on 20th Sep-
tember had a real treat of a multi-cultural variety show as promised by the organ-
isers (Leeds Faith Forum, South Asian Arts and Makor from the Jewish Communi-
ty). Held in the presence of the Lord Mayor of Leeds it was so popular that people 
had to be turned away. 

It opened on a sombre note with a talk and a poem by Iby Knill, a Holocaust survi-
vor and poet, emphasising that we should remember two things, ΨUnder the skin 
we are all the same, and each of you can make a differenceΩΦ A Jewish stand-up 
comedian (Howard Lee) was an excellent and witty master of ceremonies and we 
moved rapidly through contributions by two young musicians from the South 
Asian Arts Music Academy, a Japanese harpist and a Muslim poet. How poetry 
comes alive when performed rather than simply read! A Jewish Klezmer Band 
(think ΨFiddler on the RoofΩύ has us all clapping along followed by the UHC male 
synagogue choir and their superb cantor. The South Asian Arts Dance performed 
an intricate dance and then the show was rounded off with a very energetic Bolly-
wood style finale. 

Finally, we had a superb vegetarian Asian buffet to end a very successful multicul-
tural evening. Congratulations to the organisers and performers for all their hard 
work. 

Elizabeth Pearson 

FAVOURITE HYMNS: some thoughts from Barbara Holmes 

Having not been well recently, I received a lovely card from Oxford Place where I 
do my voluntary work at the Person to Person listening service.The card depicted 
a lighthouse set amidst rolling waves and billowing clouds.  Covering the light-
house, each wave and cloud were texts from the Bible offering great hope and 
comfort.  One text caught my eye, a favourite  άDo not be afraid, for I have re-
deemed you.  I have called you by your name.  You are mine.έ 

Many years ago I attended a friendΩs motherΩs funeral at Immaculate Heart 
church.  One of the hymns chosen was άDo not be afraid.έ  I thought it a beauti-
ful hymn, never forgot it but never heard it again until I attended evening wor-
ship at St Edmunds where favourite hymns were chosen and was delighted to be 
reacquainted.  I discovered it can be found in St EdmundΩs and St AndrewΩs hymn 
books but not in any Methodist hymn book that I know of.  Shame! 

I wondered if anyone else has encountered this hymn and if so, where.  I should 
love to know.  Perhaps I could put in a request to our Lidgett Singers. 
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PROJECT NEWS NOVEMBER 2015 from Margaret Farrar 

For the first time, the Project Launch Dinner was combined with the Harvest Sup-
per and we were delighted that 70 people 
attended. A delicious meat pie and mushy 
peas from the Firth Family butcher followed 
by a Plum Crumble cake provided a hearty 
start to the year. A short talk by Chris Boxall 
from CAP explaining how the charity works 
completed the evening. Donations collected 
resulted in approximately £570 profit ( in-
cluding Gift Aid ) and the committee would 
like to thank all those who contributed to 
the evening, both by their presence and 
their donations.  

We have a  mixed array of events planned for the forthcoming year. Some are 
definitely arranged, some are still provisional, but just to whet your appetite, 
here are some of the details. 

2015. 

/ƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ ό ŀ ŘŜŬƴƛǘŜ ŘŀǘŜύ Υ  ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ мтǘƘ ŀǘ т ΦолǇƳ Υ WƻŜ wƻōŜǊǘǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ²ŜƴŘŜƭ {ƛƴƎŜǊǎ Ǉƭǳǎ ǘƘŜ .Ǌŀǎǎ 9ƴǎŜƳōƭŜ present an evening of seasonal 
music. Always a delight and a must to get you in festive mood! 

2016. ( Dates to be confirmed by New Year ). 

 {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ aŀǊŎƘ мнǘƘ : Mad Hatters Tea Party to celebrate the 150th  anniversary 
of the publication of Alice In Wonderland. Come and join us for an afternoon tea 
with a difference!  

9ƴŘ ƻŦ !ǇǊƛƭ Υ Italian Evening : our guest chef, Signor 'aydon, will present a de-
lectable range of Italian food for you to enjoy. We cannot promise you a sere-
nade along with your meal .... but who knows! 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ Wǳƭȅ мсǘƘ Υ  Dance to Rebecca Todd and her friends άThe Little Big 
BandέΦ It has long been a wish of Rebecca's to hold a dance evening with the full 
band and we are delighted to be organising this to raise funds for the project . It 
will be held at the Queen's Hall, Immaculate Heart Church which is a large hall 
with a licensed bar. Tickets will be offered to other churches as well as being ad-
vertised to the wider public. Please support Rebecca and the band not only by 
coming yourselves but by inviting friends and family to join in a swinging evening. 

Wǳƭȅ нмǎǘ  ǘƻ нпǘƘ Υ Flower Festival in Church : following the huge success of the 

previous Flower Festival, we are very grateful to the ά Flower Ladiesέ  for offering  
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to host a second. Opening the church to the public, as well as ourselves, gives 
other people the opportunity to experience both the beauty of the displays and 
the building and, hopefully, experience the tranquillity of being in church.  

We will be adding to this list as the year goes on and I will be updating the diary 
each month in The Link. As we have said before, please let one of the committee 
know if you have any ideas for events or are willing to host something at your 
home ( Coffee Morning, Open Garden etc.. ) Lidgett has always generously sup-
ported every Project and we know you will continue to do so. Our thanks again, 
as always. 

Margaret Farrar. 

Footnote: an explanation of how donations to the Project for 2015 – нлмс will 
be divided between the two Charities, Christian Aid and Christians Against Pov-
erty, for those who were not at the Dinner. 

In 2015 -2016, two thirds of the amount raised will go to CAP, the other third 
will be set aside for Christian Aid.  

In 2016 – нлмтΣ two thirds of the amount raised will go towards the chosen Pro-
ject charity for that year with the remaining one third going to Christian Aid, 
which will be added to the money from the previous year.  

Thus over the two years ( 2015 – нлмт ύ each of three charities will receive two-
thirds of the total raised. 

The total given to Christian Aid will not be less than £2,500 per year so that the 
amount will be eligible to receive triple funding from the EU.  

PROJECT BELIZE—an update from Maggie Patchett 

Thought you might all like to see this! Thanks to so many of you at Lidgett for all 

you have done. 

The next stage of the school complete and opened!  
3 yrs of classrooms done. 1 to go (for next Sept!). They go to high school for 4 
years in Belize. 
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SOLAR PANELS 

In 2010 the Church was fortunate in receiving a legacy from the estate of Mary 

Raine. After some discussion, the General Church Meeting in 2011 agreed that 

we should look at the possibility of installing solar panels on the Church roof. This 

would both reduce our energy costs and be the ChurchΩs contribution to improv-

ing the environment by reducing carbon emissions. 

This became a tortuous process and it was not until June 2013 that the panels 

were finally installed. Without the efforts and perseverance of Andrew Benson 

this would not have happened. 

The initial plans were to install 42 solar panels (2 rows of 21) on the south facing 

roof of the Church, and a submission was made on this basis in December 2011. 

The Church is a listed building and to do this we needed planning permission 

from Leeds City Council and the Methodist Church nationally. Neither would ap-

prove this application, but the City Council did approve a scheme with 21 panels 

(1 row) on the Church roof but this was still opposed by the Methodist Church 

nationally because of the visual impact on a listed building. Each of these applica-

tions required plans, design work and quotations and Andrew organised all this. 

By September 2012, and because there was no progress in persuading the Meth-

odist Church nationally to change its position, the property committee suggested 

installing the panels on the flat roofs of the Gledhow and Roundhay rooms with 

the panels installed at an angle to catch the sunlight. Again surveys were carried 

out, plans drawn up and quotations obtained and the appropriate applications 

submitted in January 2013. Fortunately on this occasion approval was obtained 

from both the City Council and the Methodist Church. The panels are much less 

visible from the ground than in the earlier proposals. 

Installation work commenced in April 2013 and the panels were in place and gen-

erating electricity by the end of June 2013 and have been doing this ever since. 

The total cost of the installation and associated work was £13,312.40 paid for 

from the money the Church received from the Mary Raine estate. With the re-

duction in our electricity bill because we are generating some of our own electric-

ity and the money we receive from the government for generating electricity (the 

feed in tariff), we are saving over £1000 per year. The panels should last for over  
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25 years and the scheme will have paid for itself in 14 years. We are putting the 

annual savings into the Property Reserve for the upkeep of the church buildings. 

We owe a debt of gratitude to Mary Raine who included a legacy for the Church 

in her will, the Church Council who backed the scheme because of its environ-

mental and financial benefits and to Andrew who turned the idea of solar panels 

on the church roof into a reality. Without him it would not have happened.  

Graham Saunders  

Chairman of the Church Finance Committee 

Christmas Fayre 

and Labyrinth Day 

Saturday 21st November 

St Edmundõs Church and Hall 

12 noon to 4pm 

Refreshments, stalls, games, flower demonstrations, 

tombola,  home made cards, Traidcraft 

Learn about labyrinths. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Many congratulations to Graham and Val Saunders following the birth of a 

son to their daughter Elizabeth and her husband, David Mossop on Wednes-

day 30th September. 

Jonah Eric weighed in at a very respectable 8lbs 12 oz and both mum and 

baby are doing well. 
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FRED’S QUIZ (ANSWERS ON PAGE  18) 

Here are the names of 15 creatures – р of them are fish, 5 are birds and the oth-

er 5 are animals. They are in random order. Find words that answer each of the 

clues, then alter one letter to produce the creaturesΩ names. 

9 Large stringed instrument (4) 

10  Be very sparing in use of something – 

e.g money (6) 

11.Type of subatomic particle - ? Higgs  (5)  

12. Supervisor (7) 

13. Hut (5)   

14. A certainty (5)    

15. Small but important role in play or film 

(5) 

ANNUAL PROJECT PUZZLE  

The annual project puzzles were unleashed in 2000. I have been looking back at 
some of the early ones and discovered one for which I had not kept a copy of the 
answers so I thought I had better have a go. Guess what – I found many of the 
clues very difficult so can understand why several people said they were hard. 
Apologies – in penance I really will endeavour to make the 16th a bit easier whilst 
still offering a challenge. WhatΩs more they will be sold at the bargain price of £1 
hoping this will extend the take-up but still make a good contribution to the pro-
ject funds. There will be three gift token prizes though all of the sale proceeds 
will go to the project. Think of it – for a fiver you could send 5 copies with Christ-
mas cards to people you are not too keen on! 

Fred Langley   

1 Code for sending messages (5)   

2 Good on puddings (7) 

3 Keeps car going (6)   

4 Countryside walk (4)    

5 Reverie (5) 

6 For a tight grip on ladiesΩ waists 

(6)    

7 Pierce (6) 

8 Refinement (7)    

LIDGETT PARK LADIES' GROUP 

Meeting alternate Thursday evenings at 7.45 pm in the Community Hall.   All 
Ladies wishing to join us will be made most welcome.   Refreshments provided. 

 12th Nov.   This is an OPEN evening - everybody invited.  Our own Barbara Bel-
sham is coming to tell us about her holiday in Cuba.   This had to be postponed 
last year due to the icy weather.   Hopefully, nothing will stop her this time! 

26th Nov.   Helena Bladon will be providing a very informative talk on the work 
of "Carers Leeds".   Lynne Pullein 
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HOLLY COOKS (http://www.hollycooks.co.uk/) 
 
WhatΩs the difference between a Victoria sponge and a Madeira cake? If I want a 
light, moist sponge covered in lots of royal icing, which cake should I use? If I 
want a cake that I can cut bits out of and then cover in butter icing, which is best? 
Both cakes have the same amount of butter, sugar and eggs. So how do they 
differ? ItΩs all about the flour. The Victoria sponge has the same amount of flour 
as butter, sugar and eggs. The Madeira has more flour, or more flour equivalent. 
In my recipe (see link below) I have added ground almonds instead of more flour. 
The ground almonds give a great texture. 
 
Victoria or Madeira? A Victoria sponge is so called because Queen Victoria is said 
to have enjoyed this sponge and jam combination. I personally like whipped 
cream with the jam in the middle and IΩm sure she would have approved. The top 
is normally dusted in icing sugar. A Madeira cake is denser, still light, but slightly 
more solid. When you know a Madeira cake has more flour in it than a Victoria 
sponge the texture makes sense. ItΩs called a Madeira cake, because it was 
traditionally served with a glass of Madeira. 
 
If you want a light, moist cake that you can cover in royal icing (the thick icing 
that a Christmas cake or wedding cake is normally covered in) then Madeira is 
your best bet. Its firmer texture will stand up to the weight of the icing well. ItΩs 
also a good choice if you need to shape the sponge before you ice it. I made a 
chocolate Madeira cake recently, which we shaped into a Peppa Pig shape and 
then and my husband covered it in royal icing. 
 
If you want to cover a sponge in butter icing then I would use a Victoria sponge as 
your cake. The butter icing is lighter than the royal icing, so you donΩt need the 
structural properties of Madeira and you will get a fluffier cake with a Victoria 
sponge. 
 
Hopefully that has answered some questions you had about the difference 
between Victoria and Madeira sponge cakes. 
 
For details of recipes for both types of cake type the links below into your 
browser. 
Victoria Sponge Recipe: http://www.hollycooks.co.uk/victoria-sponge-cake-
recipe/ 
Madeira Cake recipe: http://www.hollycooks.co.uk/madeira-cake-recipe/ 
Both recipes give total calorie content as well as total sugar content for those 
who need to watch their sugar intake. 

http://www.hollycooks.co.uk/victoria-sponge-cake-recipe/
http://www.hollycooks.co.uk/victoria-sponge-cake-recipe/
http://www.hollycooks.co.uk/madeira-cake-recipe/
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WHO’S WHO 

Ministers   Rev. Dr Daniel Mwailu  2681757 

Church Stewards   Anne Millett   2666910 

     Pat Brooke   2678506 

     Betty Ashton   2935832 

     Daphne Barton  2664999 

     Jan Sanders   2933700 

     Jenny Dalton   2934588 

     Ruth Albiges   2665482 

     Val Faint   2663433 

Church Council Secretary  Susan Philo   2685204 

Church Treasurer   Alan Wittrick   2613392 

TreasurerΩs Assistant   Jackie Bennett  2684914 

Senior Property Steward  Peter Bennett   2667380 

Senior Communion Steward Val Faint   2663433 

Room Bookings (long term) J Jackie Bennett  2684914 

Room Bookings (one-off )  Patricia Davies  2663090 

Junior Church Contact  Peter Bennett   2667380 

Pastoral Secretaries   Kathy Benson   2941059 

     Val Faint   2663433  

Worship Consultation  Patricia Davies  2663090 

Organist/Lidgett Singers  David Wilks   2932960 

Car Rota Organiser   John Wells   2661952 

Church Notices   Pat Brooke   2678506 

Editor of The Link   Stanley Pearson  2736463 
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Benevolent Fund Secretary   Barbara Holmes   2686499 

Christian Aid Organiser  Heather Fry    2933784 

Churches Together Rep  Barbara Belsham   2737192 

Link Distribution Manager  Joyce Toms    2933693 

Church Flowers   Margaret Lee    2663876 

House Groups   Margaret Mattocks   2668727 

     Stanley Pearson   2736463 

     Gerry Leake    2664856 

Stewardship Envelopes  Paul Nolan    2663160 

Gift Aid Secretary   Garth White    2730313 

Ladies Group Secretaries  Lynne Pullein    2665303 

     Margaret Huskisson   2666781 

Badminton    Jackie Bennett   2684914 

Church Walking Group  Peter Harper    2662310 

Drama Group    Carol Russell     2698341 

Simply Stitching   Audrey Gabbitas   2664979 

WomenΩs World Day of Prayer  Pat Nolan     2663160 

Church Cleaning   Angela Bowers   07749877933 

3rd Roundhay Brownies  Jan Ridsdale    2684873 

Candy Stripes    Office     2757697 

Play Centre Group   Jeanette Bartle    07985569146 

Toddler Group (Thursday)  lidgettparktodds@hotmail.co.uk 
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FLORENCE HAIR  

FASHIONS  

! ²Ŝƭƭŀ tǊŜƳƛŜǊ {ŀƭƻƴ 
· hǇŜƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ ǘƻ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ²ŜŜƪƭȅ 
· tŜǊƳƛƴƎΣ /ƻƭƻǳǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ {ǘȅƭƛƴƎ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘǎ 
· /ƻƳǇŜǝǝǾŜ ǊŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ {ŜƴƛƻǊ /ƛǝȊŜƴǎ 
· {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ tǊƛŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
· wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ IŀƛǊŘǊŜǎǎŜǊǎ ς ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΗ 
· /ƭƛŜƴǘ tŀǊƪƛƴƎ 
· CǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ŀƴŘ IŜƭǇŦǳƭ 9ȄǇŜǊǘǎ 
5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘ ƻǊ ƳƻōƛƭƛǘȅΚ ²Ŝ ƻǇŜǊŀǘŜ ŀƴ 
ŜƴǝǊŜƭȅ ŦǊŜŜ ƻŦ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŜŀŎƘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŘŀȅΦ 
²Ŝ ǇƛŎƪ ȅƻǳ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƪŜ ȅƻǳ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƎŀƛƴΗ 
Lǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŀƛǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘǎΚ ¢ƘŜƴ ǿƘȅ 
ƴƻǘ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ŀ ŎŀƭƭΚ hǊ ƭŜŀǾŜ ŀ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ŀƊŜǊ ƘƻǳǊǎ ǾƻƛŎŜ Ƴŀƛƭ 
ŀƴŘ ǿŜ’ƭƭ ƎŜǘ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΗ 

Do give us a try ï you wonôt regret it! 

145 Easterly Road 
Leeds LS8 2RY. 
0113 2402 556 

QUIZ ANSWERS 

Fred Langley 

1. Morse: moose (A) 

2. Custard: bustard (B) 

3. Petrol: petrel (B) 

4. Hike: hake (F) 

5. Dream: bream (F) 

6. Corset: cosset (A) 

7. Impale: impala (A) 

8. Culture: vulture (B) 

9.    Harp: carp (F) 

 10.  Scrimp: shrimp (F) 

 11.  Boson: bison (A) 

 12.  Manager: tanager (B) 

 13.  Shack: shark (F) 

 14.  Cinch: finch (B) 

 15.  Cameo: camel (A) 
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